
Parliament House 
State Square 
Darwin NT 0800 

Senator Amanda Stoker 
Committee Chair 

CHIEF MINISTER 

Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee 
PO Box 6100 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 

Dear Senator 

GPO Box3146 
Darwin NT 0801 

I refer to your letter of 5 November 2019, inviting the Northern Territory Government to make a 
submission to the Inquiry into the Native Title Legislation Amendment Bill 2019 (Cth). 

The Northern Territory Government supports the proposed reforms, noting they have been 
the subject of extensive consultations by the Commonwealth Government and will implement 
the recommendations of a number of high-level independent reviews, including by the 
Australian Law Reform Commission, and will improve the native title system for all parties. 

Ml�HAEL GUNNER 

2 1 NOV 7019 
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